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LLetter from the Sheriff 
The Tarrant County Sheriff’s Office has had a wonderful year and 
that’s all been in part to the chiefs, captains, lieutenants, sergeants, 
corporals, detention officers, deputies and civilians that make up our 
agency. They have put in the hard work that it takes to keep an office 
of our size going and allowed us to follow our mission: protecting and 
serving the people of Tarrant County. I’m personally looking forward 
to 2019 and ready to take the new year on and knock out our goals. 
Some of which include a new initiative in our Criminal Investigations 
Division that will focus on child abuse cases and getting our team 
members more training opportunities. I look forward to sharing our 
progress towards these goals with everyone as we move through 
2019. God bless during this season of good tidings and may Santa be 
kind to you!  
   Always at your service, 
   Sheriff Bill E. Waybourn 

Never Forgotten 
December 4th, marked the 35th anniversary of Deputy Clark 
M. Rosenbalm’s death in the line of duty. On the night of     
December 4th, 1983, Rosenbalm stopped to investigate two 
cars that were on the side of Old Decatur Road. He interrupted 
what turned out to be a drug deal. His sacrifice has never been 
forgotten.  

“Clark Rosenbalm was a man of peace and dignity. He believed in    
people, the code of Deputy Sheriff, and most of all the protection of the 
people.”  — Quote from Rosenbalm’s eulogy 

Thank you for your service, Deputy Rosenbalm. 

Focusing on Child Abuse Investigations 
TCSO’s Criminal Investigations Division has a new initiative focusing on child abuse cases in 
Tarrant County. Two detectives are now allocated to focus full-time on child abuse investiga-
tions. Detective M. Weber, our newest addition to the unit, has a background investigating 
medical child abuse, Munchausen by Proxy. 

Chaplain’s Volunteers 

A Christmas Carol 
If you hear a Christmas carol or two while you’re walking around downtown Fort Worth 

this season, don’t be alarmed. Our Inmate Services & Chaplain’s Office works with        
inmates to perform carols during this time of year!  

On December 11th, our Chaplain’s Office hosted a 
dinner that celebrated all of their volunteers. These 
volunteers spend hours of their own time working in 
our jail facilities directly with the inmates. 

TCSO stopped by the Novacek’s Cowboy Christ-
mas. Jay Novacek, a former Dallas Cowboy, hosts 
a Christmas celebration with at-risk youth from 
Hope Farms every December. 

Cowboy Christmas 


